# Weekly Bulletin

MELDRETH Primary School

July 12th 2024

Mock Election



This is the final newsletter of the year and it has been another wonderfully busy year of 'learning together for life' at Meldreth Primary (including our staff and parents too)! It has been a privilege to watch as the children grasped each and every opportunity that came their way. If you haven't yet seen the photographs from this week's Y5 and Y6 performance of What a Knight! yet, please take a look.

Water did stop play for our **sports day** this week – just not rain! Children will have some time next week to compete in some form – just without an audience – our apologies!

The children have made many wonderful memories this year, some funny and some truly inspirational. We look forward to sharing some of these with our Year 6 leaver parents on Friday at 9am, where we will be saying good luck to our Year 6 children as they leave us to continue the next part of their learning journey.

#### Congratulations to:

Poppy, Esmée, Sophia, Amelia, Isla B, Georgia, Jamie, Lewis, Florence, Mljet, Charlee, James, William, Hannah, Arthor, Olivia, Nicholas, Isla HP, Sam, Millie, Hollie, Priya, Hashem, Matlida, Emily, River-Mae, Arthur, Amelie, Aaliyah-Rose, Olly, Charlie, Rupert & Toby

**Good luck to children and families who are moving-on**. Please do let the school office know in advance, including the name of your child's next school. We hope that you will take wonderful memories of your time at Meldreth Primary with you and **we look forward to seeing everyone else on Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> September** for more fabulous learning memories.

Thank you to Parents and Carers, our fabulous PTA team, dedicated volunteers, staff, governors and children. Our very best wishes to you all for a relaxing and healthy holiday. If you would like to be more involved in our school community, we are still looking to recruit new midday supervisors for September. If you or your family would like to know more about the role, please contact the school office.

# **Hungry in Meldreth? Yes, Meldreth!**

# Available funds will only allow our Food Bank to continue for another 2-3 months.

To maintain Meldreth Food Bank during this period of need, we must increase the level of resources and identify new sustainable sources of funding. MCCS is therefore launching a standing order arrangement for anyone who feels able to make a regular commitment.

### Our goal to raise £5000 per year – support for 20+ households

If just 50 households donated £100 per year, or 100 households donated £50 per year, that would raise £5000.

**Any amount** will be gratefully received and will be treated in confidence.

Account name: MCCS, Account number: 25558260, Sort code: 30-99-50

# **Summer Reading Challenge**

The Summer Reading Challenge is a FREE holiday activity for children. It's all about reading for fun, aiming to improve children's reading skills and confidence. It runs every year and all children aged 4 -11 are welcome to take part, with the challenge being to read six or more library books over the summer.



Taking part in the reading challenge is simple – when our summer holidays start, you can sign up at your local library. Read any six library books (or more!) over the holidays to collect special rewards and complete the challenge and it's FREE to take part! Keep an eye on their <u>blog</u> for all the latest Summer Reading Challenge news.

# **Preschool Places**

<u>Eligible working</u> or <u>low-income</u> parents of 2-year-olds are now able to access 15 hours childcare at Meldreth Preschool.

You may be entitled to claim **FREE CHILDCARE** up to a maximum of 15 hours during term time. **APPLY NOW** whilst places are available at our Preschool. Contact Janet on 01763 260432.



Upcoming Events	
Saturday 13 <sup>th</sup> July	Camping Overnight at School
Wednesday 17 <sup>th</sup>	Moving Up Day
Friday 19 <sup>th</sup> July	Year 6 Leavers Assembly (9am) & Last Day of Term

# Shepreth Past Present and Future 5th to 11th August



Join in with a week of arts & craft activities and see your work exhibited in the church! (individual & family projects welcome)



#### Shepreth past

Do you have pictures or know stories of the Shepreth of long ago? Have you noticed changes? Do you have memories of days gone by?

#### Shepreth present

What things do you like or dislike about Shepreth? Are we helping nature or are there things that are damaging nature?





## Shepreth future

What would you like Shepreth to be like in the future? What can we do to make it safer for people and for nature?

Paint a picture, write a story, make a collage, act out a play, write a poem, sew a scene, all arts and craft activities welcome!

Daily sessions in the church to work on your entry Mon 5th-Thurs 8th 2-4pm, Fri 9th 10am to 4pm Entries exhibited 10th & 11th August Entry forms available: https://tinyurl.com/3skz9ac9

Or collect a paper copy from The Plough or The Wildlife Park

For info email: sustainableshepreth@gmail.com



ROYSTON SUMMER CAMPS
ST MARYS' SCHOOL

£24.00 PER CHILD 09:00-15:00

TUCK SHOP EVERY LUNCH
TIME

19TH JULY & 22ND-26TH JULY

EMAIL US AT MASHMULTISPORTS@YAHOO.COM

